MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING HELD 21st SEPTEMBER 2009 

Present: Su Jolly (BWF Community Centre), Luisa Baker (LBH Lordship Rec Project Officer), Michael Loughnane (Parks Manager), Ray Swain and Dave Morris (Friends of Lordship Rec), Gary Witham (Mencap and FLR), Felix Waterhouse (Back To Earth), Martin Burrows (Back To Earth and FLR), Brian Scott and Irene Lee (Friends of Graham Lee), Lucy Charles (BWF Sewing Project), Harriet White, Nicole Patisson (LBH Disabilities Officer), Helen Steel (Lordship Rec gardener and FLR), Paul Ely (LBH Recreation Services Head of Policy)     Apologies: Lori Sherman (LBH Lordship Rec Audience Development Officer), Bernadette Riganti (LBH West Green & Bruce Grove Neighbourhood Management Officer), Liz Young, Storm Moncur, Lydia Rivlin, Peter Corley (Tree Trust for Haringey), Catherine Collingbourne (Tree Trust for Haringey and FLR), Nick Labiche (Church on the Farm), Ebonesie Community Association, Joan Curtis (FLR), Nigel Roberts (Lordship Rec Dog Club), Daniel Mintz (ibikeride.com and Lordship bike users group)


1. Minutes of previous General Meeting held 17th August

These were agreed as a true record. 


2. Reflections on our Community Festival

Background   On Saturday 12th September over 4,000 local residents attended an afternoon of fun-packed participatory sports, exercise, horticulture, play, arts, music, nature, leisure and educational activities for all ages and interests in Lordship Rec. It was organised collectively by those involved in the LRUF.  Activities included: Tottenham Flower & Produce Show, Dog Agility & Companion Show, Fun Run, Youth Performance Showcase (in the Community Centre), Pedal-Powered Stage (in the park), Community Cafe, Give & Take Marquee, Skateboarding/BMXing, Football Tournament and Skills Display, Fun Bikes, Pony Rides, Arts and Crafts for Under-5s, History Displays, Pond-Dipping and Bug Hunt, Face Painting and Portrait Sketching, Health Checks, Adventure Play, Peace Picnic, Latin American Music and Dance, dozens of Community Stalls, and a Children's Procession. The newly refurbished children's playground was also officially opened during the festivities, and there was a further display and consultation about the future of Lordship Rec. It was organised collectively by groups and partners involved in the LRUF through separate planning meetings (which involved more and more groups as the date got closer). It was co-ordinated mostly by the Friends.  

Successes included:  More activities and more variety; More people of all ages and backgrounds; Improved layout; Lots more people got involved in the planning meetings; Better information produced to manage/publicise the event; Some of the Lordship user groups were able to promote themselves very well (eg new bike group, and the dog club), and the publicity flagged up the Lordship Rec regeneration programme; Much more coverage in the local press (all of which each had an article and 3 or 4 photos); better integration of the BWF Community Centre and better use of the pedal-powered stage; Great weather and a lovely, relaxed 'village fete' atmosphere; We seem to have just about broken even on the budget (with some donations from stallholders still to come in).

Areas for Improvement:  Positioning of 3 or 4 stalls/activities made them isolated and reduced attendance; Need for more contributors to attend the planning meetings; PA system didn’t work as well as hoped;Leafleting coordination could have been prepared earlier; Could improve stalls layout/zoning; Volunteer shortage (eg. in Green Zone for B2E); Getting schools actively involved (timing is important); Put main marquee and displays right by the path;Need to find additional ways of attracting more people to the BWF Community Centre; Making sure all scheduled activities happen; A small quantity of hired equipment was lost and had to be paid for; Putting funding in place much earlier 

It was the view of meeting that the festival had been such a success that we have no choice but to hold it again next year. We agreed it would once again be organised collectively through the LRUF. To involve the schools more easily we chose the provisional dates of 18/09/09 (unless it is Open House weekend again) or 11/09/09.


3. Damage to northern boundary of main field

PE to clarify budget position for fixing the hole in the fencing and hedge.. 


4. Broadwater Farm Community Centre 

For the Back To Earth improvements to the grounds of BWFCC, PE to get confirmation from HLF. 

Next Broadwater Farm stakeholder group (linking all the area's regeneration projects) meeting tomorrow. 


5. Lake 

The Friends's project with BTCV to remove the silt and restore the island is progressing. The public survey has been completed to the satisfaction of the funders. An expert wildlife survey/audit has taken place, carried out by local botanist Brian Wurzell.  A decision to go ahead is expected shortly from the lottery fund.


6. Management Plan 

A revised 10 year Management and Maintenance Plan has been drafted. It is being checked by the Friends and other key people. LB indicated that further input was required from the landscape architect. Dave indicated that there may be significant gaps from the operational management perspective.


7. Utility works and compensation

Thames Water have indicated that, rather than pay compensation, they will make good some of the damage they had done in the park last year. However, most of that work has been already done by the park's staff. So that's still to be resolved. British Gas appear close to making offer of settlement regarding their damage. 


8. Low Carbon Zone

DM reported that the recent bid to the GLA for funding to develop a Low Carbon Zone for central Tottenham (including the Rec) had been unsuccessful. 


9. Damage/disturbance caused by recent events in the Rec

Some recent problems and issues with events in the park (eg re damage, cars on site, noise levels etc) have ebeen raised by the Friends. However it was agreed that the general policies and supervision of events need to be discussed further at the boroughwide Haringey Friends of Parks Forum meeting in November. 

PE still to inform park bookings staff that BWFCC also wish to be notified of any bookings (as the Friends are) in case they wish to comment. 


10. New playground 

The new playground was very popular. However no benches/bins were provided due to an over-spend. Ronnie Roache (Project Officer) is seeking to add these. ML reported that there are 3 benches in Bruce Castle Park and that he could also provide bins. HS asked about snagging (making good any defects) in the way that the equipment had been installed. LB responded that this should be remedied through the contract. 

The missing noticeboard is in the yard in Downhills Park and ML’s team will arrange for it to be put back. 


12. Moselle River Restoration

A feasability study is currently being carried out for the design for the river, to be completed by December. Thames Water are scheduled to start work on dealing with upstream misconnections. 


13. Funding

LB reported that a complex application was being prepared to a European funder, INTERREG, for the additional match-funding needed to release the HLF funding.  The current partner is Nantes Council in France. The purpose of the application is to address transnational issues for North West Europe, especially around food, sustainability and community involvement. The deadline is 07/10/09. LB and EH from the council are working on this full-time. 


16. Trees

A meeting between the architect and the Friends of Graham Lee will take place tomorrow.  LB, DM and HS will also attend.  There was a discussion at the most recent Friends Meeting about the trees that they planted last year some of which have not survived, either because of vandalism or through natural causes. They wish to replace those. ML doesn’t have any funding available now for tree planting.  ML will talk to Alex Fraser (Tree Officer) to see if any funding can be identified. 


17. Bike Track 

Daniel has produced a flyer promoting the new bike users group and website - www.thetrax.co.uk   This is another activity-focussed group of users to help involve local people in all aspects of the park's future. 


18. Environmental Centre

An Environmental Centre Users Groups meeting will take place on Wednesday 23 September to discuss the environmental centre’s design, usage, management and funding.  The architects will attend and a model of the building will be provided. MB has produced a draft business plan. Use of the Centre by schools needs to be included.  MB to seek to incorporate this before Wednesday. 


19. Landscape designs

The Friends were seeking more details of the overall landscape plans (designs and notes) so they can check before they are finalised.  LB reported that in her view many areas were finalised but some still remained to be resolved (eg: entrances).   The architect still needs to provide the detailed notes.  LB will circulate these once received.  The deadline is still January. 


20. Greater Community involvement in Rec Projects

BWF Creative Sewing Project wants to be more involved.

Nicole Pattison from Learning Disabilities reported on discussions held with Lori Sherman about her service users working on the City Farm and in arts activities. She hoped to also be able to use the changing rooms. SJ suggested meeting with her re-planning budgets. PE/LS would contact Nicole.  DM asked about the potential for a users/carers group to help manage the Brakethru Cycle Club, and for someone to be involved in the Friends or Forum.  

The new Audience Development Plan should be available in approximately 6 weeks. 

The Dog Training Sessions will now take place on the first and third Sunday of each month at 3pm with effect from 4 October. 

Bike users group forming (first meeting 3rd October).

SJ reported that the funding for the Just for Girls sessions was at risk. The group needs support and funding to ensure its survival. Everyone felt it was essential to maintain activities for teenage girls. PE said he would get Lucy Peine from his team to get in touch. Bernadette Riganti might have some ideas also.  


21. AOB

A motorcyclist was observed travelling at 60-80mph in the park for over half an hour at 5am on the day of the festival. 


22. Next LRUF meeting on Wednesday 21 October
